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MEMORANDUM / COFNOD
The Vale of Glamorgan Council

The Alps, Wenvoe, CF5 6AA

	To / I:
	Steve Butler
	
	From / Oddi Wrth:
	Faye Tomalin

	Dept / Adran:
	Planning
	
	
	

	
	
	
	My Ref / Cyf:
	HE/SP/FET/L5/1

	Date / Dyddiad:
	08/01/2017
	
	Tel / Ffôn:
	02920 673 235

	Your Ref / Eich Cyf:
	P/DC/LC/SR2/2017/01203/FUL
	
	Fax / Ffacs:
	02920 673 114


Subject / Testyn:
Planning Application No. 2017/01203/FUL Cog Moors Wastewater Treatment Works, Cardiff Road, Dinas Powys
Proposal: The change of use of land as an extension to the existing wastewater treatment works site and the construction of and Advanced Anaerobic Digestion Plant, together with associated landscaping and mitigation measures and the formation of temporary construction compounds
This site is located within DAM zones C2 and therefore NRW should be consulted upon the application. NRW flood maps indicate that there are some areas of high surface water flood risk across the site, along with land drainage features such as ditches. 
The application contains a Flood Consequence Assessment which details previous correspondence with NRW regarding fluvial and tidal flood risk across the site.

A drainage strategy has also been submitted with the application. Surface water generated from impermeable areas and areas which may be prone to contamination (such as pump slab wash downs) will be drained to the existing on site surface water system, and ultimately into the main treatment plant. 

The drainage strategy also states that several existing land drainage ditches across the site will be made into hard standing. Several of these will drain to the existing drainage system on site. Other areas will be replaced by realigned ditches and a box culvert providing compensatory storage. In principle, this is a drainage strategy that has been approved between the LLFA and the consultant further to sufficient information being supplied. This includes a full drainage plan showing the location of existing and proposed land drainage assets, along with hydraulic calculations demonstrating that the works will have no detrimental effect on flood risk across the site. 

Compensatory storage may be required on site to ensure that this development does not increase flood risk on the site, or increase runoff from the site. 

Future maintenance of all surface water drainage systems should also be considered on site. 

Conditions:

Given the above, no development shall commence on site until a detailed scheme for the surface water drainage of the site has been submitted to and approved in writing by the Local Planning Authority. Any calculation for onsite attenuation or discharge and compensatory storage should also be included, along with full engineering details of drainage assets. A management plan for the on-going maintenance of the system shall also be included. The approved scheme must be implemented prior to beneficial occupation of new assets on site and as built drawings should be submitted to the LPA.  This is to ensure that effective drainage facilities are provided for the proposed development and that flood risk is not increased elsewhere.

Faye Tomalin

Engineering Assistant (FCERM)
                for Operational Manager Highways and Engineering
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